
CHESS NOTES   24.10.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
The Lincolnshire County Championships were played r ecently 
in the pleasant surroundings of the Atrium – this n ormally 
being the dining room and conference centre at the Lindum 
Business Park in North Hykeham. 
 
Claudio Mangione, originally from Sicily but now li ving in 
Lincolnshire, was the man to beat being the champio n from 
last year when he won all 5 games. Coming into roun d 4 he 
had won his first 3 games when he was paired agains t 
Francis Bowers lying in second place on 2½ points s o this 
game was pivotal to the outcome of the event. 
 
We pick up the game after Francis, as white, has ju st 
played 22. Qxd4 after a series of exchanges (see di agram). 
Claudio’s next move unlocked white’s defence – can you see 
it? 
 
Claudio played 22. ...b4 and Francis cannot move th e knight 
on c3 as 23. ...Nb3+ would follow. Instead Francis played 
23. Bh3 bxc3 24. Bxc8 cxb2+ 25. Kb1 Bxc8 leaving Fr ancis 
the exchange up but Claudio still has good attackin g 
options 26. Nd1 Nca4 27. Rgf1 Bf5 28. Rxf5 Rxf5 29.  Re6 Kf7 
30. Qe4 Nc5 31. Rc6 and Francis offers to exchange queens 
but this backfires as 31. ...Nxe4 32. Rxc7 Rf1 33. Kxb2 
Rxd1 wins the knight and Claudio won a few moves la ter. 
 
Claudio drew his last game to finish on 4½ points w ith a 5 
way tie on second place on 3½ between Samuel Milson , Daniel 
Wells, Harry Russell, Ayman Hammam and Keith Palmer . Ivan 
David, Amy Milson, Allan Marshall and Paul Fischer all 
featured in the grading prizes with Paul and Chris Holt 
also sharing the Quilter Trophy.  
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


